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January 30, 2015 

The Honorable Andy Gardiner, President 
The Florida Senate 
Suite 409, The Capitol 
404 South Momoe Street 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1100 

The Honorable Steve Crisafulli, Speaker of the House 
Florida House of Representatives 
Suite 420, The Capitol 
402 South Momoe Street 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1100 

Rc: Notification of Collective Bargaining Impasse; Florida Lottery 

Dear President Gardiner and Speaker Crisafulli: 

An impasse has occurred in the collective bargaining negotiations between the Governor 
and the two employee associations representing the bargaining units of state employees at the 
Department of Lottery, pursuant to section 216.163(6), Florida Statutes. We will submit the list 
of collective bargaining contract atiicles on which the parties have not reached agreement on 
February 4, 2015 in accordance with section 447.403(5), Florida Statutes. 

Negotiations continue and it is possible that we may reach an agreement. We will keep 
you informed of any changes resulting from our continued negotiations. If you have questions or 
concerns, please contact me at 561-3503, or Layne Smith, General Counsel for The Florida 
Lottery. at 48 7-7724. 

Sincerely, 

M~~ 
Michael Mattimorc 
Chief Labor Negotiator 
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cc: Mike Hogan, Chairman, Public Employees Relations Commission 
Ben Gibson, Assistant General Counsel, Executive Office of Governor Rick Scott 
Renee Tondee, Policy Coordinator, Office of Policy and Budget 
Cynthia 0' Connell, Secretary, Department of Lottery 
Layne Smith, General Counsel, Department of Lottery 
Jack Marziliano, Federation of Public Employees 
Hal Johnson, Police Benevolent Association 
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February 3, 2015 

The Honorable Andy Gardiner, President 
The Florida Senate 
Suite 409, The Capitol 
404 South Monroe Street 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1100 

The Honorable Steve Crisafulli, Speaker of the House 
Florida House of Representatives 
Suite 420, The Capitol 
402 South Monroe Street 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1100 

Rc: Notification of Collective Bargaining Impasse; Florida Lottery 

Dear President Gardiner and Speaker Crisafulli: 

As indicated in our letter dated January 30, 2015, an impasse has occun-ed in the 
collective bargaining negotiations between the Governor and the two employee associations 
representing the bargaining units of state employees at the Department of Lottery, pursuant to 
section 216.163( 6), Florida Statutes. 

In accordance with section 447.403(5)(a), Florida Statutes, please be advised that we 
have reached agreement on all provisions of the collective bargaining agreement with the Police 
Benevolent Association, with the exception of Article 22 - Wages. Although we anticipate the 
resolution of most of the contract articles with the Federation of Public Employees, at this time 
the entire contract is at impasse. Negotiations continue and we will inform you of any tentative 
agreements reached by the parties regarding these impasse articles. 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact me at 561-3503, or Layne Smith, 
General Counsel for The Florida Lottery. at 487-7724. 

Sincerely, 

~M~h IM ./~~---~ 
IC ae atttmo 

Chief Labor Negotiator 

J;-~cksonville • Miami • Orlando • Tallahassee • Tampa 

Affi11ate of Worklaw' Network: The Nationwide Network of Management Labor and Employment Law Firms 
http:/ /tw1tter.com/ anblaw 



February 3, 2015 
Page 2 

cc: Mike Hogan, Chairman, Public Employees Relations Commission 
Ben Gibson, Assistant General Counsel, Executive Office of Governor Rick Scott 
Renee Tondee, Policy Coordinator, Office of Policy and Budget 
Cynthia O'Connell, Secretary, Department of Lottery 
Layne Smith, General Counsel, Department of Lottery 
Jack Marziliano, Federation of Public Employees 
Hal Johnson, Police Benevolent Association 
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